
and send in your pledge for 

2022.       The Finance Com-

mittee needs to know the 

amount of pledge income we 

can expect in order to pre-

pare the budget.  You know 

how it goes – it’s difficult to 

decide whether you’ll be able 

to afford something without 

knowing if you’ll have the 

money to pay for it. 

We hope to see you there! 

-Janice Casey for the Finance 

Committee 

A Town Hall meeting to re-

view the draft of the 2022 

Budget will be held on No-

vember 21, 2021 immedi-

ately following our Sunday 

service.   

A copy of the draft budget 

will be emailed to you and 

posted on the UUSMV web-

site prior to the Town Hall.   

Pledges comprise 80% of 

UUSMV’s income.  Those 

funds are needed to pay Rev 

Rob, Ann, Andy, and other 

people who help support the 

functioning of UUSMV.  

Pledges enable us to make an 

annual donation to UUA and 

to pay for the insurance for 

the Chapel, utilities, printing, 

postage, pamphlets and 

books, etc.    If you have not 

already done so, please finish-

ing paying your 2021 pledge 

We hope your Guest at Your Table banks are overflowing with coins and paper 

money for the UUSC (Unitarian Universalist Service Committee) – that your sym-

bolic guests are pleasantly stuffed as evidence of your gratitude for the abundance 

of your lives.   

It’s time to collect our proceeds for Guest at Your Table.  

Please write a check for the amount you collected to 

‘UUSC Guest at Your Table’, put ‘Congregation 5121’ in 
the memo line, and mail to UUSMV, PO Box 1236,   

Vineyard Haven, MA 02568.   

With Gratitude from the UUSMV Universal Justice Network 

Budget Town Hall -  November 21 at 12:10 pm 
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o f  i n t e r e s t :  

• It’s the Sea-

son of Giv-

ing, Guide-

lines for 

making Do-

nations 

(page 4) 

• UUSMV’s Ar-

chives to 

Move to MV 

Museum 

((page 5) 

We are an intentionally welcoming congregation of  diverse faiths and shared 

values, fostering spiritual growth, community action, racial equity and           

universal justice. 

“All In” Builds Strong Community 
“All In” is a goal for this year’s pledge drive.  It means that every 

one of us is an important part of our community and we want to 
show it.  We are only “Half In”. 48 of 89 members and friends have 

pledged for 2022.  It’s not too late to make a pledge.  

No matter the amount, are you all in? 

To submit your pledge for 2022, email the amount 
to uusmvtreasurer@gmail.com or mail your pledge card to UUSMV’s PO Box 1236, 

Vineyard Haven 02568  
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Worship Services       11:00 am 

All Worship Services take place on Zoom.  Please 

see page 9 for details about how to join. 

Nov 7:  See, Savor, Save - 
Reverend Rob Hardies 
More than a century ago 
the philosopher William 
James spoke words that are 
more true today than when 
he first uttered them. He 
said: “We live in a world 
that is uncertain of being 
saved.”  And then he asked: 
“Are you willing to partici-
pate in such a world?” How 
can we be spiritually whole 
while remaining faithful to a 
world that is both beautiful 
and broken? 
Rev. Rob Hardies is our 
part-
time 
minister 
for 
2021. 
He is a 
preacher, teacher and an 
experienced leader of re-
treats and pilgrimages. 
From 2001 to 2020, he was 
Senior Minister of All Souls 
Church, Unitarian in Wash-
ington, DC, a large, dynam-
ic multiracial congregation. 
During his ministry at All 
Souls, Rob helped create 
organizations that advocat-
ed for marriage equality 
and for voting rights. He 
lives in Washington with his 
husband and son. 
Jennifer Knight is the wor-
ship coordinator for this 
service. 

Nov 14:  White Trash—
Really? - Reverend Karen 
Hutt 
Have you ever said this? What 
does this phrase say about your 
commitment to the inherent 
worth and dignity of all people?    
Let's deconstruct this term and 
explore new paths to class con-
sciousness at this juncture in 
Unitarian Universalism. 
Rev. Karen Hutt 
has been a UU 
minister for 25 
years. She is a 
board certified 
chaplain and CPE 
Educator She has 
served UU con-
gregations in Chicago and Min-
neapolis. Currently she is the 
VP for Student Formation, Vo-
cation and Innovation at United 
Theological Seminary of the 
Twin Cities. She is the editor of 
The Call to Care: Essays by 
Unitarian Universalist Chap-
lains. (Skinner Books) She is 
married to Rev. Ashley Horan, 
Organizing and Strategy Direc-
tor for Justice Ministries at the 
UUA. They live in Minneapolis 
with their three children Zi, 
Aspen and Eden 
 
Nov 21: Getting Ready to 
Forgive - Reverend Rob 
Hardies  
We all know that forgiving 
(ourselves, another) is the right 
thing to do. But what happens 
when we’re not yet ready to 
forgive? How do we prepare 
our hearts for forgiveness? 

 
Nov 28:  Holding History: 
An Anti-Racist Explora-
tion of Rest - Beyssa Buil 
 As we explore and hold his-
tory in relation to how rest is 
viewed in our society, we will 
explore our relationship to 
restorative practices that feed 
our soul. Part of dismantling 
socialized systems of oppres-
sion that have been internal-
ized is to experience respite 
and rest. 
Beyssa Buil is a social activist, 
Humanist 
Chaplain, Spir-
itual Director 
and Anti-
Racism 
Coach, with a 
MDiv from 
Meadville-
Lombard. She 
serves on the Board of Trus-
tees for the Unitarian Univer-
salists for Social Justice. 
Beyssa was born and raised in 
the "305" commonly known 
as Miami, Florida. She had 
two parents who played with 
words and invented her 
name. She began writing po-
etry and developing a spiritual 
practice at the tender age of 
seven which led her on her 
journey of dismantling  
oppression and liberation 
theology. 

V i n e y a r d  U U  V o i c e  

November Caring Coordinator:   

Karen Sankey 

November  

Worship 
 

11/7 Rev Rob 

See, Savor, Save 

 

11/14 Rev Hunt 

White Trash—

Really? 

 

11/21 Rev Rob 

Getting Ready to 

Forgive 

 

11/28 Beyssa Buil 

Holding History: An 

Anti-Racist Explora-

tion of Rest 
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From Your President 
Chapel, and we may have services and 

gatherings in our outdoor church spir-

itual place (aka the back yard!). 

By the first week in March, our new 

hybrid audio visual equipment will be 

installed. There will be quality on-line 

Zoom Sunday worship at the same 

time some will gather in person. Re-

gardless of how the future unfolds, 

UUSMV will rise to the challenge to 

keep all our members gathered in per-

son or virtually! We plan to publicize 

our gatherings to the island community 

when we roll out our 

spring worship services, 

with great in person   

music!  

With abiding friendship, 

Rita 

 

UUSMV plans a robust return 

to in-person services by early 

spring and the financial support 

by all of us is needed for our 

success!  

At the Parish Committee’s Oc-

tober meeting, Rev. Rob en-

couraged us to do a few things 

well, since we lack the person 

power to do everything we 

would like to do. We will be 

guided by our Mission and Vi-

sion and our Unitarian Univer-

salist faith principles and values. 

After much discussion, we iden-

tified our priorities as worship 

and music, caring and communi-

ty building, a focused Universal 

Justice program, and the Minis-

terial Search to find a half-time 

long-term minister who can live 

among us and guide us to be a 

faithful liberal voice on       

Martha’s Vineyard and beyond. 

To accomplish these priorities, 

we will plan bite size opportu-

nities for many members’ par-

ticipation as we, together, build 

our capacity for our beloved 

community. 

We have a deep yearning to 

gather in person again. Our 

first concern remains the safe-

guarding of the well-being of 

our members, friends, and the 

public, in alignment with our 

UU values. The worship com-

mittee, with Rev. Rob Hardies, 

is planning a robust and cele-

bratory return to in person 

gatherings in the early spring. 

We may return (with a re-

duced capacity) to Stevens 

 

Drape me in a 

Crimson, leafy gown, 

And deck my soul 

In dancing flakes of gold! 
 

And then when Death 

Comes by, and with his hands 

Strips off my rustling garment 

Let me stand 
 

Before him, proud and naked, 

Unashamed, uncaring, 

All the strength in me revealed 

Against the sky! 
 

Oh, God 

Make me an autumn tree 

If I must die! 

 

Amen. 

 

Love, ROB 
 

we celebrate holidays such as 

All Souls Day and Día de los 

Muertos in the fall. These sa-

cred days remind us of the im-

permanence of our lives even 

as they bear witness to the 

persistence of our love for one 

another beyond the grave. 
 

I often find myself returning 

this time of year to a beautiful 

poem written by the Harlem 

Renaissance poet Esther Popel. 

It’s called “October Prayer.” 
 

October Prayer 

 

Change me, oh God, 

Into a tree in autumn 

And let my dying 

Be a blaze of glory! 

Dear Friends, 

Earlier this week a friend and 

I took a long walk in the foot-

hills of the Appalachian Moun-

tains. It was a beautiful au-

tumn day, and the sun’s gold-

en light cut sharp angles 

through stands of Red Oak 

and Eastern Hemlock. Emerg-

ing from the forest, we found 

ourselves on a high craggy 

peak from which we looked 

out over a valley carpeted in 

autumn colors: green, gold, 

orange and red. 
 

Fall always gets me thinking 

about the transience of 

things; the Earth’s changing 

seasons recalling the cycles of 

own lives. Maybe that’s why 

From Your Minister 
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V i n e y a r d  U U  V o i c e  

PC Notes 
Your Parish Com-

mittee met via 

Zoom last month 

on October 20th.  

Here are some 

highlights. 

• Please remember to 

contact  Ann in the of-

fice with any address 

changes so we can keep 

our online directory 

current. 

• We welcomed Jim 

Thomas as a guest. Jim 

has agreed to be a can-

didate for a leadership 

position for the 2022/23 

year. 

• Rev. Rob shared some 

of his initial observa-

tions from meetings 

with church leaders and 

members during his 

time on island in Sep-

tember, including the 

following: 

 The strength of the 

congregation and lead-

ership – this bodes well 

for UUSMV’s future! 

 Volunteer fatigue. 

 A desire/need for edu-

cation around UU his-

tory/identity/values. 

 Creating a sacred space 

in our back yard. 

How we might focus our 

efforts during our year with 

Rob in four main areas so 

that we can be successful in 

doing the right things: 

 Worship (including mu-

sic) 

 Caring/Community 

Building 

 Social Justice in the 

world 

 Ministerial Search 

• Our year-to-date budg-

eted income exceeds 

expenses by $58K.  The 

Finance Committee will 

begin working on the 

2022 budget shortly and 

will discuss at a Town 

Hall Meeting to be 

held after service on 

November 21st.   

• 30 pledges have been 

received totaling 

$58,300.  It’s not too 

late to make your 

pledge! 

• We will be signing a 

contract with Power 

Sound New England 

for an audio/visual 

package to be in-

stalled the week of 

March 7th, 2022.  

Revisions to the initial 

estimate brought the 

cost down to 

$20,317. 

• Be on the lookout for 

exciting information 

about our Candlelight 

services! 

The next PC meeting is 

Wednesday, November 

10, 4:00-6:00 p.m.  If you 

plan to attend and/or 

have an agenda item to 

suggest, please contact 

Rita Brown.     

Kristy Brooks, Secretary 

Lucinda Sheldon, Kristy 

Brooks, Karen Sankey, 

Jan Casey, Rita Brown 

and Celeste Stickney 

Not pictured:  Glenn 

Palmer 

Making Donations ‘Tis the season of giving.  Here is how to support your passions. 

 

• To pay on a 2021 pledge payment to UUSMV, mail a check payable to UUSMV at PO Box 
1236, Vineyard Haven 02568 with 2021 pledge in memo or donate on the UUSMV website 
and select “Pledge”.  

• To submit your pledge for 2022, email the amount to uusmvtreasurer@gmail.com or mail 
your pledge card to UUSMV’s PO Box 1236, Vineyard Haven 02568  

• To contribute to Guest at Your Table, mail a check payable to UUSC to UUSMV 

• To contribute to Red Stocking, mail a check payable to UUSMV and write Red Stocking in 
the memo field.  If you donate via the UUSMV website, select “Other” and 
email uusmvtreasurer@gmail.com to tell Jan which cause you are supporting.  
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In keeping with my half-

time contract, I will gener-

ally be available for 

UUSMV appointments, 

calls and emails two days 

per week, in addition to 

preparing for and leading 
worship two Sundays per 

month. I will publish the 

schedule of my availability 

at the beginning of each 

month. Please feel free to 

reach out by email or 

phone to schedule an ap-

pointment with me on 

one of these days. If you 

contact me on a day I’m 

not working, you can gen-

erally expect to hear back 

from me on my next 

UUSMV workday. If you 

have a pastoral emergency 

or a time sensitive matter 

that requires attention 

before my next workday, 

please call or text me and 
I’ll get back to you as soon 

as I can. 

My availability in Novem-

ber is as follows: 

Week of October 31: 

Monday November 1, 

Wednesday November 3 

Week of November 7: 

Monday November 8, 

Wednesday November 10 

Week of November 14: 

Monday November 15, 

Wednesday November 17 

Week of November 21: 

Monday November 22 

(Thanksgiving Holiday) 

Week of November 28: 
Monday November 29, 

Wednesday December 1 

** Looking ahead, please note 

that I will be on island from 

December 10-December 19. 
 

My UUSMV contact infor-

mation is: 

Email: 

revrobuusmv@gmail.com 

Mobile: 202-294-9032 

UUSMV’s Archives to Move to MV Museum 

“Looking 

ahead, please 

note that I will 

be on island 

from December 

10-December 

19. ” 

 

Rev. Rob 

When we cleaned out the small 

attic over the chapel office in 

2007, we sent a lot of items left 

over from yard sales to the 

dump.  But we found some 

priceless boxes of the Society’s 

archives which I kept and used 
to write the not-quite finished 

history of UU’s on Martha’s 

Vineyard.   

When the Museum was in Ed-

gartown, there was no room to 

store additional items. When 

the Museum moved to the old 

Marine Hospital in Vineyard Ha-

ven, I phoned to see if they 

When archived, they will be availa-

ble online.  They will be safe, in 

good condition and readily availa-

ble online for future historians. 

Sarah Shepard 

could be accepted, but others 

had gotten in line ahead of me 

and there was a backup of 

items that needed to be ar-

chived. I had previously copied 

them into notebooks for fu-

ture ready reference on our      

Society’s library shelves, but 

have not yet presented them 

as I still hope soon to finish 

the history. 

But now, Bonnie Stacy, the 

Museum Archivist, is able to 

accept them and they will be 

moved to the Museum the 

first week in November.  

A huge thank you to Michael Savoy for cleaning the chapel grounds 

after the storm!  
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• Provide meals 

to families 

through US 

Food Banks 

• And more! 

And we were awarded the Team Spirit Award! 

Dorie Godfrey 

UUSMV Crop Walk Team Raises $3,075! 

 We are delighted that 

UUSMV will once again be 

sponsoring several chil-

dren this year for the Red 

Stocking project.  Right 

now, we could use help in 

several ways: 
Sponsor a child.  Grab a 

friend or two and join 

forces to make this a 

memorable Christmas for 

a kiddo!  We will provide 

you with the list of items 

to shop for.  

Make a donation. Mon-

etary donations for pur-

chasing gifts for the chil-

dren.  

You can mail a check to 

UUSMV with "Red Stock-

ing" in the memo line.  

P.O. Box 1236 Vineyard 

Haven, MA 02568 or 

Go to uusmv.org and click 

the "Donate" button.  

Choose "Other" for the 

reason for your donation 

and let one of the team 
listed below know you've 

donated.   

Make a winter comfort 

Calling all knitters or cro-

cheters! Make hats, mit-

tens, or scarfs for one or 

more of the children.  

 

Thank you for your sup-

port of this annual pro-

gram to help Island fami-

lies have a warm and Hap-

py Holiday! 

 For more information 

or to get involved , 

contact Jennifer Knight 

or Kristy Brooks 

  

Your donations will:  

• Contribute $769 

to the Island Food 

Pantry 

• Provide drinking 

water to families 

worldwide 

Liz Loucks led our UUSMV 

Team to victory for those 

with food insecurity.  Fifty 

donors helped exceed our 

goal of $2500.  Thank you 

to all the team members 

and donors!  
 

V i n e y a r d  U U  V o i c e  

UUSMV - Red Stocking Fund 
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Does your food waste end 

up in your garbage? Did you 

know that food takes up the 

majority of space in landfills? 

In the US, we throw away 

nearly 80 billion pounds of 

food – about 219 pounds per 
person – every year?  

The IGI (Island Grown Initia-

tive ) can help each of us turn 

our food waste into a valua-

ble commodity! IGI has a 45-

foot in-vessel composter 

which can transform food 

waste into nutrient rich com-

post three times faster than 

your average home compost 

pile.  IGI processes some 360 

tons of food waste each year.   

The IGI container is available 
for disposing of food waste 

from your home compost 

container.  

If you have a kitchen food 

waste container, you can 

take it to the IGI Farm on 

Stoney Hill Road off the Ed-

gartown-Vineyard Haven Road 

– turn at the Llama Farm.  You 

can also check with your town 

“dump”.  If you would like to 

contribute your food waste, 

but you need a compost con-
tainer, contact Katharine Colon 

or Barb Caseau.    

Katharine Colon for the 

UUSMV Climate Justice Team 

sage or a meeting with a cove-

nant.   

The author’s daughter had been 

brought up by her mother’s 

ritual “carried out on the hill 

above her house.”  The author 

wrote, “The sunrise ceremony 

is our Potawatomi way of send-

ing gratitude into the world, to 

recognize all that we are given 

and to offer our choicest thanks 

in return.  Many Native peoples 

across the world, despite myri-

ad cultural differences, have this 

in common – we are rooted in 

cultures of gratitude.”  No 

wonder then that the daughter 

decided to sit out the Pledge of 

Allegiance at her school.  

Among other things, as a native 

American, she questioned the 

premise of “liberty and justice 

for all”.   

At the Onondaga Nation 

School, the week begins and 

ends with the Thanksgiving Ad-

dress.  “All the classes stand 

together in the atrium, and one 

grade each week has responsi-

bility for the oratory.”  The 

members of that class start by 

saying, “Today we have gath-

ered and when we look upon 

the faces around us, we see that 

the cycles of life continue.  We 

have been given the duty to live 

in balance and harmony with 

each other and all living things.  

So now let us bring our minds 

together as one as we give 

greetings and thanks to each 

other as People.  Now our 

minds are one.”  Next, they 

address The Earth Mother, The 

Waters, The Fish, The Plants, 

etc.  Each element is addressed 

in a paragraph that ends with 

“Now our minds are one.”  The 

author reports that “As one 

clan mother said, ‘It reminds 

you every day that you have 

enough.  Everything needed to 

sustain life is already here.   

(continued on page 9) 

 

Many of us 

who took 

the Sacred 

Ground 

course 

describe it 

as an “eye 

opener”.  One reason is the 

readings of the course, but 

more important, is the world of 

books on the subject matter 

that the course opened up for 

us.  One is “Braiding Sweet-

grass: Indigenous Wisdom, Sci-

entific Knowledge, and the 

Teachings of Plants”” by Robin 

Wall Kimmerer.  

We are concentrating on one 

chapter, “Allegiance to Grati-

tude” in which the author 

writes about the “Thanksgiving 

Address” or, in the Onondaga 

language,  “Words That Come 

Before All Else”.  It isn’t an ad-

dress specifically for Thanksgiv-

ing Day, but more like our UU 

practice of starting a service 

with a chalice lighting and mes-

Indigenous Allegiance to Gratitude 

Climate Justice - Food Waste 
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Family to Family Thanksgiving Supper - 

UUSMV Team  Canceled, but You Can Still Give! 

In past years, UUSMV 

has been a major spon-

sor of the Family to 

Family Thanksgiving Sup-

per program, put on by 

the Vineyard Commit-

tee On Hunger 

(VCOH). Through our 

donations, we have been 

responsible for about 

25% of the total amount 

needed. Last year, how-

ever, was a disappoint-

ment in light of the diffi-

cult logistics in reaching 

out to and engaging the 

congregation This of 

course was due to 

COVID disruptions and 

having to meet by 

ZOOM. Only a portion 

of the congregation was 

in attendance on any 

given Sunday…and of 

course there’s no practi-

cal way to collect and 

bundle “virtual” checks.  

 

Now, in 2021, we would 

face the same logistical 

problems were we to 

attempt to  raise a 

meaningful contribution 

to the Thanksgiving sup-

per program. Thus, we 

have decided to cancel 

our participation this 

year. We’ll be back next 

Thanksgiving, more 

committed than ever. 

We are assured by 

VCOH that this year’s 

family suppers will go 

forward, on a reduced 

basis and utilizing re-

serve funds they have. 

 

For those who wish 

to contribute to the 

Family to Family sup-

pers directly, please 

make checks payable 

to “VCOH” and mail 

to PO Box 4865, 

Vineyard Haven, MA 

02568 

 

Thank you for your un-

derstanding and, again, 

we’ll be back next year 

with greater commit-

ment than ever. This is a 

“signature” social action 

program for us and we 

will “Keep The Flame 

Burning” . 

V i n e y a r d  U U  V o i c e  

MV Museum Highlights Beulah Ocooch Salisbury Vanderhoop  
Each week through the 

conclusion of Indigenous 

Peoples' Month at the 

end of November, the 

Martha’s Vineyard Muse-

um highlights a member 

of the Wampanoag Tribe 

from the Island’s history.  

This week, Beulah 

Ocooch Salisbury 

Vanderhoop’s story was 

shared. 

Beulah Ocooch Salisbury 

Vanderhoop was the 

wife of William Adrian 

Vanderhoop, the first 

Vanderhoop to settle on 

Noepe.  Beulah is known 

for helping escaped 

slaves who had fled the 

south during the mid 

1800s. According to the 

Museum piece, “Members 

of the Wampanoag tribe, 

and most likely others on 

the Island who were sym-

pathetic to the causes of 

freedom and escape from 

persecution, provided 

assistance, as Beulah 

Vanderhoop did, hiding 

escaped slaves under a 

false floor in the family’s 

barn until transportation 

was arranged for the next 

steps in their flight to 

freedom.” 

The National Under-

ground Railroad Net-

work to Freedom added 

the Martha’s Vineyard 

African American Herit-

age Trail site “Randall 

Burton” on West Basin 

Road in 2002 honoring 

the efforts of Beulah 

Vanderhoop in the 1854 

escape of the escaped 

slave.  

Visit the MV Museum 

website to read and lis-

ten to the stories of  

Wampanoag peoples’ 

history. 

Dorie Godfrey 
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When we do this every day, it 

leads to an outlook of content-

ment and respect for all of Cre-

ation.”’  

The author writes, “For me, the 

cumulative impact of the Pledge 

of Allegiance…. was the cultiva-

tion of cynicism and a sense of 

the nation’s hypocrisy – not the 

pride it was meant to instill.  I 

grew to understand the gifts of 

the earth, I couldn’t understand 

how ‘love of country’ could 

omit recognition of the actual 

country itself.  The only prom-

ise it requires is to a flag.  What 

of the promises to each other 

and to the land?  What would it 

be like to be raised on grati-

tude, to speak to the natural 

world as a member of the de-

mocracy of species, to raise a 

pledge of interdependence?  In 

the Thanksgiving Address, I 

hear respect to all our nonhu-

man relatives, not one political 

entity, but to all life.” 

For a copy of the “Thanksgiving 

Address”, go to the website of 

the Haudenosaunee Thanksgiv-

ing Address, https://

danceforallpeople.com/

haudenosaunee-thanksgiving-

address/  

By Peter Meleney and Char 

Owens    

11/16 at 2:00 pm at UUSMV. 

And Tuesday, 12/14 at 2:00  

Note change in days due to Hol-

idays. Weather permitting, we 

will meet outside. In the event of 

inclement weather, we will move 

inside. Please bring a chair, your 

own beverage, and a mask. Ce-

leste Stickney 

 

The UUSMV Men’s 

group will meet on 

Saturday, 11/13 

at 9:30 am If 

weather permits, we will meet 

The Book Club will meet on 

Tuesday, 11/16 at 

2 pm via Zoom to 

discuss the non-

fiction book, All the 

Frequent Troubles 

of Our Days: The True Story 

of the American Woman at 

the Heart of the German 

Resistance to Hitler by Re-

becca Donner.  It is available 

in the local libraries.  

 

The Women’s 

group will be meet-

ing on Tuesday, 

outside at the chapel.  If not, we will 

meet via Zoom.  Peter will let partici-

pants know a couple of days before. So, 

be sure to let Peter know if you plan to 

participate.  Peter Meleney 

 

The Sewcial Action Knitwork-

ers will meet on  Friday, No-

vember 5th at 2 pm at the 

home of Barbara Cushman.  

Come help us work on comforts for 

members and friends or bring a project of 

your own.  Laura Beebe 

Rapid Healing thoughts go out 

to Debbie Dean on her recently 

fractured arm.   

A BIG thank you to Liz Loucks, 

who stepped up to lead 

UUSMV’s Crop Walk this year. 

The numbers are still being 

crunched but it was highly suc-

cessful in raising  funds to fight 

hunger on the island and in the 

world. Thanks a million Liz! 

Happy Thanksgiving to all at 

UUSMV. Celeste Stickney  

 

Please hold the following mem-

bers and friends in your 

thoughts and prayers: 

Tad Crawford, Mike Shep-

ard, Ann Hollister, Judy 

Hickey, Bill Sankey, Betty 

Burton, Dianne Holt, and 

Steve Myrick. 

Best Wishes to Rita Brown 

and Jan Casey on their adop-

tion of a new poodle puppy 

“Daisy”.  

 

In Our CommUUnity 

July UU Meetings 

Indigenous Allegiance to Gratitude (cont. from page 7) 

Wishing you the best birthday and 

may your next trip around the sun 

bring all that you need! 

Lucinda Sheldon who celebrates her 

78th on 11/22  

Erika Berg who will be 50 on 11/27 

Tenley and Calvin Brooks who          

celebrate on 11/29 

https://danceforallpeople.com/haudenosaunee-thanksgiving-address/
https://danceforallpeople.com/haudenosaunee-thanksgiving-address/
https://danceforallpeople.com/haudenosaunee-thanksgiving-address/
https://danceforallpeople.com/haudenosaunee-thanksgiving-address/
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UUSMV Professional        

Pastoral Care - Reverend 

Vicky Hanjian, 508-696-8225  

Office Administrator – 

Ann Clifone, 508-693-8982, 

uu.society.mv@gmail.com  

Parish Committee  

President – Rita Brown,      

508-221-8347  

Vice President – Celeste 

Stickney, 508-627-1035        

Secretary - Kristy Brooks,  

415-606-6322   

Treasurer - Jan Casey,          

508-942-3643  

Trustee Rep – Norman 

Stickney, 508-627-1035 

Members-at-Large – 

Glenn Palmer, 508-505-7581,  

Lucinda Sheldon, 508-696-

7863 

Karen Sankey, 508-789-1490  

Moderator - Judy Craw-

ford, 508-693-1430  

Finance Committee - 

Chair, Jan Casey, 508-942-

3643;  Mary Miller, 508-627-

7053;  Rich Peia, 202-567-

1863; Kristy Brooks, 415-606

-6322   

Trustees                                   

Norman Stickney, 508-627-

1035; Michael Savoy, 617-335

-3678; Russ Hartenstine, 774

-836-0723  

Adult Lifelong Learning - 

Barb Caseau, 774-521-7621  

Bingo - Kristy Brooks, 415-

606-6322   

Birthdays - Dorie             

Godfrey, uusmvnewslet-

ter@gmail.com 

Allies for Racial Equity 

Team:  Jim Thomas, 703-

407-1207; Rita Brown, 508-

221-8347   

Caring Coordinator:  

Karen Sankey 508-789-1490 

Committee on Minis-

tries - Barb Caseau, 774-

521-7621; Katharine Colon, 

508-693-0790; Ann Hollis-

ter,  508-693-4183 

Insight Meditation with 

Ed Merck - 

ejm646@gmail.com  

Membership Committee 

-  Jenifer Parkinson, 508-524

-1459, jponmv@gmail.com 

Men’s Group - Peter           

Meleney, 508-693-6980 

Minister’s Discretionary 

Fund - Jan Casey, 508-942-

3643,                             

jcasey9000@comcast.net 

Ministerial Search Com-

mittee - Ann Hollister,         

holliann@verizon.net; Linda 

Moffat, lindac-

moffat@gmail.com; Rita 

Brown, 

rabrown1950@comcast.net   

Newsletter - Dorie          

Godfrey, uusmvnewslet-

ter@gmail.com, 508-627-

4058  

 

 

Nominating and Leader-

ship Development -         

Dorie Godfrey, 518-496-

0101, Ann Hollister, 508-642-

1412, Maddie Maccaferri, 508

-246-7521 

Protecting Democracy 

Team - Karen Sankey,           

508-789-1490  
 

Red Stocking . Jennifer 

Knight 

(jennifer@mamasignite.com / 

(508) 221-2615)~   
Kristy Brooks 

(kristyannb@comcast.net / 

(415) 606-6322) 
 

Sewcial Action Knitwork - 

Laura Beebe, 508-693-3497; 

Barb Caseau, 774-521-7621  
 

Stevens Chapel Legacy    

Society - Jack Street, 508-

221-2963; Tad Crawford,  

508-221-6307  
 

Universal Justice and 

Community Action - Mimi 

Davisson, 508-696-1075 
 

Women’s Group -       

Celeste Stickney, 

cccrdh@aol.com, 508-627-

1035; 65 20th Street South, 

Edgartown 
 

Worship Committee - 

Jennifer Knight, 508-696-

0459, 508-221-2615,                              

Jennifer@mamasignite.com 

V i n e y a r d  U U  V o i c e  

Contacts 
Changes to the 

Directory 
 

Celeste Stickney 

201Virginia St 

Portland, ME 

04103 

Cell 508-259-7152 

 

Alan & Sunny Wil-

son 

landline 978-400-

5946 

935 John Fitch 

Highway Apt 401 

The Gables 

Fitchburg, MA 

01420 

 

Laura Beebe  

thim-

ble687@gmail.co

m 

 

Becky Renear 

c/o The Henrietta 

Brewer House,    

PO Box 2460,    

Vineyard Haven 

MA 02568 

 

Steve Myrick  

31 Old Essex Rd,  

Manchester by the 

Sea, MA 01944 

 

Dorothy Drozdyk  

doro-

thydrozdyk@gmai

l.com 

 

Muriel Morton 

PO Box 1891 

Vineyard Haven, 

MA 02568 

about:blank
about:blank
about:blank
about:blank


P a g e  1 1  V o l u m e  8 ,  I s s u e  1 1  

Unitarian Universalist Society of Martha’s Vineyard 
For Pastoral Care please call Reverend Vicky Hanjian at 508-696-8225. 

Worship services and meetings listed are by Zoom.  The UUSMV Zoom ID# is 940 766 8736, password is 735531 

You can join using this url:   https://zoom.us/j/9407668736?pwd=STN5bVZXd21neEpmaUxTYW5ib0pWdz09 

Or call:  1-646-558-8656, and when prompted give this ID# including the pound sign at the end:  9407668736#,              

password 735531 

Please contact Ed Merck for the Zoom information for Tuesday morning meditation and                                                        

Island Insight Meditation for the Saturday morning meditation. 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

2 

9:30 am:     

Meditation 

Circle 

3 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

4 

 

5 6 

 

7 

11:00 am:   

See, Savor, Save  -  

Reverend Rob Hardies  

8 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

9 

9:30 am:     

Meditation 

Circle 

10 am Worship 

Committee 

Meeting  

2pm Book Club 

10 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

 

4pm Parish 

Committee 

11 

9:30 am  

Pastoral Care 

Meeting 

12 13 

9:30 am:  

Men’s Group 

Meeting 

14 

11:00 am:   

White Trash....Really?  

Reverend Karen Hutt  

15 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

16 

9:30 am:     

Meditation 

Circle       

2:00 pm:  Wom-

en’s Group 

Meeting  

17 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

18 19 20 

21 

11:00 am:   

Getting Ready to For-

give -  

Reverend Rob Hardies    

22 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

23 

9:30 am:     

Meditation 

Circle 

24 

 

25 
Thanksgiving 

Day and Nation-

al Day of Mourn-

ing for American 

Indigenous Peo-

ples  

26 27 

28 

11:00 am:   

Holding History: An 

Anti-Racist Explora-

tion of Rest -  

Beyssa Buil 

29 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

30 

9:30 am:     

Meditation 

Circle 

 

 

1 

Rev Rob 

Office 

Hours 

2 3 4 

November 2021 

https://zoom.us/j/9407668736?pwd=STN5bVZXd21neEpmaUxTYW5ib0pWdz09


Unitarian Universalist           

Society  

of Martha’s Vineyard 

P.O. Box 1236, 238 Main Street 

Vineyard Haven, MA 02568 

Phone:  508-693-8982;  Email:  

uu.society.mv@gmail.com 
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